
Lake Tomahawk ATV-UTV CLUB 
  P.O. Box 204 

Lake Tomahawk, WI  54539 
 
 

February 14, 2021      - Informational - 

  
Dear Club Members, Property Owners and Other Interested Parties,  

 

Thank you for taking the time to read this particularly important message from your local Lake Tomahawk ATV-UTV 

Club. 

 

This past year the Club has worked diligently with the Town of Lake Tomahawk to open all town roads and Lake 

Tomahawk’s ATV/UTV Ordinance “Chapter 347Vehicles, All-Terrain and Utility Terrain Access Route” was adopted 

October 14, 2020.   We ask you take time to review the contents of such ordinance at this link 

https://ecode360.com/34354810.  The Lake Tomahawk Road Dept will be tasked with putting up signs in Spring 

2021–after posted, all town roads will be open.  County Hwy D is not included in the “town roads” classification. 

 

We need your help.   

 

Although all town roads will be open to ATV/UTV traffic we are still tasked with those riders trying to get into town 

and to the trailhead via County Hwy D.   County Hwy D is under the jurisdiction of Oneida County and requires the 

Town’s “blessing” before opening the highway.   

  

 Which means       County Road D East, from Birch Road to Hwy 47 is closed to ATV/UTV use AND 

                County Road D West, from Lakewood Road to Hwy 47 is closed to ATV/UTV use 

 

George DeMet, our Town Chairperson, indicated that crossing D from town road-to-town road is allowed. 

 

We have provided SAFE ROUTE OPTIONS to the Town of Lake Tomahawk which would divert most traffic from 

County D with no luck.  Our club is working with landowners, local snowmobile clubs, the DNR, and the State DOT 

for other options of getting riders safely into Lake Tomahawk and to the trailhead. 

 

We ask THAT YOU ATTEND MONTHLY TOWN BOARD MEETINGS UNTIL WE ARE SATISFIED.  Getting riders from 

County D into Lake Tomahawk affects many of us, including our small-town businesses.  Should you have questions 

for George DeMet, our Town Chairperson, regarding this issue please contact him at 715-277-2245 or email him at 

chairman@laketomahawkwi.org.  Reach our club President, Tom Kettler at 715-499-2510 tlkettler@gmail.com.   

 

Thank You, 

Lake Tomahawk ATV-UTV Club 

 

Like us on Facebook!   www.facebook.com/LakeTomahawkAtvUtvClub/  

 

Connection - Help us connect neighboring Townships and Clubs to our beautiful forest trail system! 
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